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Docket: For access to the docket to 
read background documents or 
comments received by the NIAC, go to 
www.regulations.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Nancy Wong, National Infrastructure 
Advisory Council Designated Federal 
Officer, Department of Homeland 
Security, telephone (703) 235–2888. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Notice of 
this meeting is given under the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 
(Pub. L. 92–463). The NIAC shall 
provide the President through the 
Secretary of Homeland Security with 
advice on the security of the critical 
infrastructure sectors and their 
information systems. 

The NIAC will meet to address issues 
relevant to the protection of critical 
infrastructure as directed by the 
President. At this meeting, the 
committee will receive work from a 
NIAC working group on Public/Private 
Intelligence Information Sharing, review 
and deliberate on the work, and provide 
further direction to the working group. 
Please check the Web site for products 
from the NIAC working group prior to 
the meeting at www.dhs.gov/niac. 

The Federal Advisory Committee Act 
requires that notices of meetings of 
advisory committees be announced in 
the Federal Register 15 days prior to the 
meeting date. This notice of the meeting 
of the NIAC is being published in the 
Federal Register on December 28, 2011, 
12 days prior to the meeting, due to 
recent changes in budgeting procedures 
for conferences. Although the meeting 
notice will be published in the Federal 
Register late, the meeting information 
has been available online at 
www.dhs.gov/niac since early December 
2011, and we are coordinating with 
industry stakeholders through the NIAC 
members. 

Meeting Agenda 

I. Opening of Meeting 
II. Roll Call of Members 
III. Opening Remarks and Introductions 
IV. Approval of July 12, 2011 Minutes 
V. Deliberation/Recommendations: Public/ 

Private Sector Intelligence Information 
Sharing Study 

i. Presentation and Recommendations of 
the Working Group 

ii. Public Comment Period 
iii. Deliberations and Consensus 

Recommendations 
VI. Discussion on Potential Study Topics 
VII. Closing Remarks 
VIII. Adjournment 

Information on Services for Individuals 
With Disabilities 

For information on facilities or 
services for individuals with disabilities 
or to request special assistance at the 

meeting, contact the NIAC Secretariat at 
(703) 235–2888 as soon as possible. 

Dated: December 22, 2011. 
Renee Murphy, 
Alternate Designated Federal Officer for the 
NIAC. 
[FR Doc. 2011–33419 Filed 12–28–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–9P–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[Docket No. USCG–2011–1106] 

Mobile Offshore Drilling Unit Guidance 
Policy 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. 
ACTION: Notice of availability, request 
for comments and public meeting. 

SUMMARY: The Coast Guard announces 
the availability of a draft policy letter 
entitled, ‘‘Dynamically Positioned 
Mobile Offshore Drilling Unit (MODU) 
Critical Systems, Personnel and 
Training.’’ We request your comments 
on this draft guidance. 
DATES: Comments and related material 
must either be submitted to our online 
docket via 
http://www.regulations.gov on or before 
January 30, 2012 or reach the Docket 
Management Facility by that date. 
ADDRESSES: You may submit comments 
identified by docket number USCG– 
2011–1106 using any one of the 
following methods: 

(1) Federal eRulemaking Portal: 
http://www.regulations.gov. 

(2) Fax: (202) 493–2251. 
(3) Mail: Docket Management Facility 

(M–30), U.S. Department of 
Transportation, West Building Ground 
Floor, Room W12–140, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Washington, DC 20590– 
0001. 

(4) Hand delivery: Same as mail 
address above, between 9 a.m. and 5 
p.m., Monday through Friday, except 
Federal holidays. The telephone number 
is (202) 366–9329. 

To avoid duplication, please use only 
one of these four methods. See the 
‘‘Public Participation and Request for 
Comments’’ portion of the 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION section 
below for instructions on submitting 
comments. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: If 
you have questions on this notice, call 
or email Commander Joshua D. 
Reynolds, Chief, Office of Design and 
Engineering Standards, Human Element 
and Ship Design Division (CG–5211), 

United States Coast Guard; telephone 
(202) 372–1355, email 
Joshua.D.Reynolds@uscg.mil. If you 
have questions on viewing or submitting 
material to the docket, call Renee V. 
Wright, Program Manager, Docket 
Operations, telephone (202) 366–9826. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Public Participation, Request for 
Comments, and Public Meeting 

We encourage you to submit 
comments and related material on the 
draft MODU policy letter. All comments 
received will be posted, without change, 
to http://www.regulations.gov and will 
include any personal information you 
have provided. Comments will be 
accepted until January 30, 2012. There 
will be a public meeting to discuss 
comments to the draft policy letter on 
February 9, 2012 at USCG Headquarters, 
2100 2nd Street SW., Washington, DC 
20593, Room 2500 at 1300. 

Submitting comments: If you submit a 
comment, please include the docket 
number for this notice (USCG–2011– 
1106) and provide a reason for each 
suggestion or recommendation. You 
may submit your comments and 
material online, or by fax, mail or hand 
delivery, but please use only one of 
these means. We recommend that you 
include your name and a mailing 
address, an email address, or a 
telephone number in the body of your 
document so that we can contact you if 
we have questions regarding your 
submission. 

To submit your comment online, go to 
http://www.regulations.gov, click on the 
‘‘submit a comment’’ box, which will 
then become highlighted in blue. In the 
‘‘Document Type’’ drop down menu 
select ‘‘Notices’’ and insert ‘‘USCG– 
2011–1106’’ in the ‘‘Keyword’’ box. 
Click ‘‘Search’’ then click on the balloon 
shape in the ‘‘Actions’’ column. If you 
submit your comments by mail or hand 
delivery, submit them in an unbound 
format, no larger than 81⁄2 by 11 inches, 
suitable for copying and electronic 
filing. If you submit them by mail and 
would like to know that they reached 
the Facility, please enclose a stamped, 
self-addressed postcard or envelope. We 
will consider all comments and material 
received during the comment period. 

Viewing the comments and 
supplemental material: To view the 
comments and any supplemental 
material, go to http:// 
www.regulations.gov, click on the ‘‘read 
comments’’ box, which will then 
become highlighted in blue. In the 
‘‘Keyword’’ box insert ‘‘USCG–2011– 
1106’’ and click ‘‘Search.’’ Click the 
‘‘Open Docket Folder’’ in the ‘‘Actions’’ 
column. If you do not have access to the 
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internet, you may view the docket 
online by visiting the Docket 
Management Facility in Room W12–140 
on the ground floor of the Department 
of Transportation West Building, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., Washington, 
DC 20590, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, except Federal 
holidays. We have an agreement with 
the Department of Transportation to use 
the Docket Management Facility. 

Privacy Act: Anyone can search the 
electronic form of comments received 
into any of our dockets by the name of 
the individual submitting the comment 
(or signing the comment, if submitted 
on behalf of an association, business, 
labor union, etc.). You may review a 
Privacy Act, system of records notice 
regarding our public dockets in the 
January 17, 2008, issue of the Federal 
Register (73 FR 3316). 

Background and Purpose 
Dynamic Positioning Systems (DPSs), 

Emergency Disconnect Systems (EDSs), 
Blowout Preventers (BOPs) and related 
training and emergency procedures are 
critical to the safety of a MODU actively 
engaged in drilling. Operators, 
technicians, and inspectors should view 
these integrated systems holistically, but 
the myriad requirements imposed by 
multiple oversight entities makes this 
exceedingly difficult. For example, 
these systems are subject to 
international guidelines, Coast Guard 
and Bureau of Safety and Environmental 
Enforcement (BSEE) regulations, 
industry standards and Flag State 
requirements. The draft policy letter 
(available in the docket for this notice) 
would give guidance on how to witness 
inspection and tests of these critical 
systems by industry and BSEE in a 
holistic way using the various 
requirements, standards and guidelines. 
It would encourage Coast Guard Officer- 
in-charge of Marine Inspections 
(‘‘OCMI’’), at the invitation of BSEE, 
operator or MODU contractor, to 
witness drills and equipment tests of 
these systems during a joint visit with 
BSEE when a MODU is not drilling, 
typically when the MODU arrives at a 
new well location. The policy letter 
would encourage OCMIs to establish 
early communication with the operator, 
MODU contractor, and BSEE in order to 
prevent any delay in oil exploration. 
This policy letter represents a 
preliminary effort to better understand 
how industry conducts these tests, 
enhance communication and 
coordination with BSEE, inform future 
rulemaking, and investigate how 
oversight of these critical systems and 
training could be incorporated into 
future inspection policy. 

The guidance contained in the draft 
policy letter is not a substitute for 
applicable legal requirements, nor is it 
itself a rule. If finalized, it would 
provide operational guidance for Coast 
Guard personnel. It is not the Coast 
Guard’s intent to impose legally binding 
requirements on any party outside the 
Coast Guard through this policy letter. 
The policy letter would represent the 
Coast Guard’s current thinking on this 
topic and could assist industry, 
mariners, the general public, and the 
Coast Guard, as well as other Federal 
and state regulators, in applying 
statutory and regulatory requirements. 

Authority 
This notice is issued under the 

authority of 5 U.S.C. 552(a) and 33 CFR 
1.05–1. 

Dated: December 23, 2011. 
J.G. Lantz, 
Director, Commercial Regulations and 
Standards for Marine Safety, Security, and 
Stewardship, United States Coast Guard. 
[FR Doc. 2011–33501 Filed 12–28–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–04–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5480–N–124] 

Notice of Submission of Proposed 
Information Collection to OMB; Limited 
English Proficiency Initiative (LEPI) 
Program 

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
has been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 

This collection is essential to HUD 
selecting qualified organizations to 
participate in the LEPI program. 
Further, this solicitation will enable the 
monitoring of the selected grantees’ use 
of LEPI funds that is consistent with 
promoting the use of translated 
materials and other programs that 
support the assistance of persons with 
limited English proficiency in utilizing 
the services provided by the 
Department. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: January 30, 
2012. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 

the proposal by name and/or OMB 
approval Number (2529–0051) and 
should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, 
Office of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503; fax: (202) 395–5806. Email: 
OIRA_Submission@omb.eop.gov fax: 
(202) 395–5806. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Colette Pollard, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
Street SW., Washington, DC 20410; 
email Colette Pollard at Colette. 
Pollard@hud.gov or telephone (202) 
402–3400. This is not a toll-free number. 
Copies of available documents 
submitted to OMB may be obtained 
from Ms. Pollard. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that the 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development has submitted to OMB a 
request for approval of the Information 
collection described below. This notice 
is soliciting comments from members of 
the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information to: (1) Evaluate whether the 
proposed collection of information is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; (2) Evaluate the 
accuracy of the agency’s estimate of the 
burden of the proposed collection of 
information; (3) Enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (4) Minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond; including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

This Notice Also Lists the Following 
Information 

Title of Proposal: Limited English 
Proficiency Initiative (LEPI) Program. 

OMB Approval Number: 2529–0051. 
Form Numbers: HUD2880, SF–424– 

CBW, HUD–424–CB, HUD2993, 
HUD96011, SF424–SUPP, HUD 27061, 
SF–424. 

Description of the Need for the 
Information and Its Proposed Use: This 
collection is essential to HUD selecting 
qualified organizations to participate in 
the LEPI program. Further, this 
solicitation will enable the monitoring 
of the selected grantees’ use of LEPI 
funds that is consistent with promoting 
the use of translated materials and other 
programs that support the assistance of 
persons with limited English 
proficiency in utilizing the services 
provided by the Department. 
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